
Dear Senate Inquiry - Shared Parental Responsibility Bill 2005 
 
This is a my submission to the Senate Inquiry into the provisions of the Family 
Law Amendment (Shared Parental Responsibility) Bill 2005 
 
To listen to the anti-family policies and beliefs of the Democrats and the 
Greens is to abrogate your responsibilities and duty of care to properly 
represent the wishes of the Australian public. 
 
The Greens, in particular, have policies that are so socially "permissive", so 
grossly irresponsible, so inaccurate, so far removed from reality and and so 
anti-family that their opinions can only be considered as a sick joke on this 
vital issue of shared parenting. 
 
I challenge the Greens and the gutless Democrats (who also gave in to the GST we 
were never, ever going to have) to provide evidence to support their outrageous 
claims as listed here: 
 
a)Current family laws are adequate. Why is the government proposing changes to 
family law?  
 
b)Concerns that shared parenting will be detrimental to mothers who are 
predominantly victims of domestic violence  
 
c)Concerns that greater fatherly involvement in the lives of their children will 
be a risk to the safety of their children 
 
The cornerstone of any civilisation is the strength, unity and security of the 
basic family unit. Children need the love of both parents, even if the parents 
separate, in fact, children need them both at this time even more so. 
 
When the basic family unit has been destroyed, ultimately the country will fall 
and this will be the result of what the Greens and the Democrats are opposing. 
 
I urge you to oppose anything these two irresponsible parties put forward and 
make legislation that is truly in the best interests of the children and BOTH 
parents. Equal time shared parenting is a MUST. 
 
Thank you for reading my submission 
 
Name: Garth Stockden 
Postal Address: Success WA 
 
 
 




